
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Hope Partners and Friends, 
 
This has been an exciting time!  We have been in several prisons and have seen many get saved and backsliders coming 

back and selling out to Jesus; some have been healed and those who have lost ones have been prayed with!  I have a 

sermon that I preached at the revival and in the prisons that the Lord has used mightily to draw men unto himself.  This 

past week went to Cleveland Unit on Sunday and then returned there Monday night for a volunteer meeting where they 

honored our ministry team and others who also minister in the prison.  More details will follow later in this edition of the 

Newsletter.  Our 35th Christmas banquet will be held at my home church New Covenant Church located at 901 Wilson 

Rd. in Humble, TX.on Saturday December 5th at 6:00 P.M.  The cost will be $15.95 and after November 28th and at the 

door tickets will cost $21.00. You can mail money order or check in the enclosed return envelope.  A traditional Christmas 

meal will be served.  Special guest speaker will be retired Warden Charles Bell who has recently been made head of the 

Windham School system that operates in the prisons.  Hearts of Grace and Jesse Lee Turner will be singing for us; and 

testimonies by L.D. Howard, Kendra Stagg and Johnny Steptoe.  Don’t miss it!  I will be going on a trip to visit my sister in 

the nursing home and will be gone from Nov. 23rd, through the 30th.  Meanwhile Director Shelia Johnson will be there to 

take care of business! 

Love you all in Jesus Name! 
Pastor Robert J. Dubois 
 
 
 
 

Dear Hope for all in Jesus Prison Partners and friends,  

We have come a long way but we still have a long way to go.  The journey hasn't been easy but He never said it would be.  
We have to press our way to run this race that we may receive the prize.  We've come this far by faith, there's no turning 
around.  I want to encourage you to stay in the race no matter how bad it may get.  There is light at the end of the tunnel; 
sunshine after the storm and rain.  Thank God for the Good, the Bad, and the Ugly, the trials and tribulations because it 
takes all that and some to cause us to continue to run to JESUS.  Remember no cross no crown.  So keep your eyes on 
Jesus and He will bring you through.  Be patient.  God is not through with you yet.  When He gets through with you, you 
shall come forth as pure gold.  I pray that everyone had a chance to honor our veterans on Veterans' Day.   
 
Love you and Have a Blessed Thanksgiving!  
Shelia Johnson 
Soldier4Christ                         November 2015 



                          “Is any sick among you?  Let him call for the elders of the church; and let them pray over him,  
                                      anointing him with oil in the name of the Lord.”James 5:14 (King James Version) 

 

Prayer Room 

Bro. Robert   

Our Government Leaders 
Granny Irene Hill          

Carolyn, Will, Allen, Jeanine 

Lana Houk – salvation 

Wayne & Daisy Turner   

Financial support for the ministry 

Jamie Steiner – salvation Aiyana 

Jasmine - salvation 

Angie Lazatin – salvation 

Lottie Phillips – Joy’s Mom 

   

Roxanne Campbell – salvation 

Nohle Steiner - salvation 

More laborers in the field. 

Abby Dubois - salvation 

Craig Rogers - protection 
 

 

  If you have a concern you’d like to add to this prayer list, please let Bro. Robert or Sheila know so we can add it. 
 

 

 
 

Remember to watch your monthly newsletter for changes/updates to our schedule. 
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What’s happening?  

An Evening of Appreciation 
 

On November 9, 2015 at 7:00, the Cleveland Unit hosted a Volunteer Appreciation Banquet.  Hope For 
All In Jesus was represented really well.  Bobby Lopez, Robert DuBois, George and Joy Powell, John 
Earl, Shelia Johnson, Frances Mosley and Mozell Sparks were in attendance.  3 members of the prison 
choir sang some very inspiring songs.  Chaplain Polk introduced himself as the new Chaplain on the 
unit and spoke for a few minutes.  He seemed like a very nice man.  Chaplain Debra Dunn was there 
and we were so happy to see her.  Warden Upshaw introduced himself as the new Warden on the unit.  
He explained that the unit is now managed by MTC and has the slogan “BIONIC” which means “Believe 
It Or Not I Care”.  It is truly a blessing to have a Warden that believes in prayer – so hurrah for Warden 
Upshaw!  After we had dinner, Chaplain Polk, with the assistance of those 3 inmates, handed out some 
Certificates of Appreciation to each of us.  All in all it was a great evening! 

            -Frances Mosely 
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Don’t miss it! 

 

                    MENU 

Ham, Turkey, Mashed Potatoes and 

Yams, peas, gravy, salad, rolls with 

butter, coffee and tea and Apple 

and Pecan Pie for desserts!  All for 

the low price of $15.95!  After 

November 28th the cost will be 

$21.00.  A Check or Money Order 

payable to Hope For All In Jesus 

may be mailed to PO Box 24293, 

New Caney, 77357.  Tickets will be 

available at the door. 

On Saturday December 5th, we will be holding our 35th Annual Christmas banquet at 

New Covenant Church located at 901 Wilson Rd. in Humble, TX. at 6 P.M. 

Guest Speaker: Former Warden Charles Bell 

who is now retired and serves as the head of 

the Windham School System that operates in 

the prisons. 

Guest Singers: 

Hearts of Grace 

Jesse Lee Turner 

Testimonies:  
LD Howard 

Kendra Stagg 
Minister Johnny Steptoe 



 

 

 

 

 
Remember to always give Thanks

Taste and see that the LORD is good. 

Enter His gates with thanksgiving and His courts with praise. 

Ascribe to the LORD the glory due His name. 

Glory in His Holy Name: let the hearts of them who seek the LORD rejoice. 

Let us Kneel before the LORD our Maker. 

Sing and make melody in your hearts to the LORD always giving  

 thanks to GOD the FATHER of everything. 

 

        Submitted by: Shelia Johnson 
 


